
January 14, 2020 

ATTN: All Students and Instructors 

 

KINOUCHI Yoshitaka, Student Health Care Center 

KUROSAWA Hajime, Chief Occupational Health Physician 

 

            

Warning: Pneumonia Outbreak in Wuhan 

 

The city of Wuhan in the Hubei province of China has been reporting cases of 

pneumonia of unknown origin since December 2019. 

 

Staff and students who visited that area for travel or family visitations are 

asked to begin wearing face masks if they have symptoms such as coughing or 

fever, contact a medical facility, explain their situation, and arrange an 

examination. 

 

Students or staff who plan to visit that area are advised to obtain the latest 

information from the Ministry of Health, Labour and Welfare's "For Traveler's 

Health" website (see link below) before making travel plans. 

 

Ministry of Health, Labour and Welfare, For Traveler's Health (FORTH) 

https://www.forth.go.jp/topics/20200107.html 


